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Home Decorating Consultation

Furniture for Any Decor

Floor Coverings

Window Treatments

Bedding

Home Accessories

Pool and Patio

OUR SERVICES INCLUDE:

WE HAVE EVERYTHING YOUR HOME DESERVES

Call 804.435.1701 or email 
Susan Graves (ext. 15) susangraves@rapprecord.com or 

Marilyn Bryant (ext. 11) marilyn@rapprecord.com

Show Your Support

Join the RAPPAHANNOCK RECORD in supporting breast cancer awareness by  
adding FREE PINK to your ad in the October 20 edition.

ADVERTISING DEADLINE:  OCTOBER 17

REEDVILLE—The Chesapeake Bay Garden Club met Tues-
day, September 27, at Bethany United Methodist Church in 
Reedville. 

The meeting began with lunch and distribution of a new year-
book. Members brought their own lunch, while drinks and des-
serts were provided by members of the club. Carol Cole and Eliz-
abeth Cali were the hostesses; Karen Luzuriaga, Vicky Bowen, 
Elizabeth Cali and Cindy Boyce provided the desserts.

The program, Reedville Garden—a Living Shoreline, was pre-
sented by Sue Lindsey, Master Gardener. Lindsey helped with 
the design and planting of the living shoreline behind Reedville 
Fishermen’s Museum (RFM) and Reedville UMC. 

Lindsey outlined the history of the shoreline project, from its 
roots to the present day.  The shoreline was being destroyed by 
run off, trash and mowing too close to the shoreline. RFM and 
the church began to work on the shoreline in 2005.  

Through a lot of hard work and research, the shoreline was 
saved, said Lindsey. The Master Gardeners used native plants to 
support the shoreline. This is a demonstration garden on how 
plants can save a shoreline. One can meander through this garden 
for pleasure and to learn how a shoreline can be saved.

After the program, Cindy Boyce provided the devotion. Her 
devotion was how the season fall changes lives and plants, 
reported publicist Karen Luzuriaga.

Some 34 members, including new member Susan Meyer, 
and two guests attended the meeting, Money was collected for 
the Christmas luncheon on December 7. There will be a gift 
exchange.

Beautiful arrangements were made and placed on the tables. 
Each arrangement incorporated an element from the shore. 
All the centerpieces received a blue, and one earned a red, and 
Sharon Stieber earned Best in Show.  

Rebecca Elston reported the awards for horticulture. There 
were 23 entries, and Wonda Allain got a Best of Show for her 
Albertina.

TIPERS—On September 22, 
community members worked 
together to support the Wine & 
Whiskers fund raiser for Gar-
field’s Rescue Inc. 

The benefit was to help fray 
the cost of rescuing the cats 
of the Northern Neck. Karen 
Peterson, former member of 
Chesapeake Bay Garden Club, 
served as the event chairman.

Six members of the Chesa-
peake Bay Garden Club created 
the table center pieces. Susan 
Brandli, Rebecca Elston, Jerry 
Jenkins, Sharon Stieber, Sharon 
Lemke and Kathie Truxall 
brought plant material from 
their home gardens to create the 
centerpieces, reported publicist 
Karen Luzuriaga. 

Cat tails were used in all the 
arrangements, said Luzuriaga. 
To add a bit of whimsy, some 
of the arrangements were clev-
erly arranged in cat food bags.   

The Triple V Winery was the 
host and provided the wine. 
The hors d oeuvres were pro-
vided by the Car Wash Café 
and Paragon DJ’s provided 

CBGC creates centerpieces for Wine & Whiskers

From left, Rebecca Elston, Sharon Stieber and Kathie Truxall work on the centerpieces.

music and entertainment. 
It was quite an affair, said 

Luzuriaga. This affair is an 
example of how a community 

can work together to benefit all 
who live there.

Sue Lindsey and Chesapeake Bay Garden Club members 
explore the living shoreline at the Reedville Fishermen’s 
Museum.

Sue Lindsey reviews Reedville
Garden—a  Living Shoreline

RICHMOND—The Virginia 
Information Technologies Agency 
(VITA) recently announced sup-
port and promotion of the Cyber-
security Awareness Month cam-
paign throughout October.

Cybersecurity Awareness 
Month  is designed to help raise 
cybersecurity awareness, offering 
tools and resources to help indi-
viduals and families as threats to 
technology and confidential data 
become more commonplace. The 
theme for the Commonwealth 
this year is “We’re all in.”

“We want you to know that 
we’re all in on cyber here in the 
Commonwealth,” said  Secretary 
of Administration Lyn McDer-
mid.  “Cybersecurity is a critical 
priority for our administration 
and we’re doing everything we 
can to ensure that Virginia’s 8.6 
million residents have safe and 
secure access to Commonwealth 
systems and services, while 
taking steps to protect their pri-
vate information from hackers 
and bad actors.”

  “In Virginia, we are focused 
on building a strong cyber eco-
system that connects all levels 
of government with the goal 
of understanding cyber threats, 
sharing our collective, valuable 
expertise and supporting each 
other when needed,” said deputy 
Secretary of Administration 
Joyce Reed. “We know that 
this multi-faceted, multi-level 
approach to cybersecurity is the 
best way to keep our Virginia cus-
tomers connected and protected.”

  “In 2021 alone, we reported 
nearly 34 million cyberattack 

attempts and over 600,000 mal-
ware threats on our executive 
branch systems in the Common-
wealth, approximately one attack 
every second,” said  chief infor-
mation officer Robert Osmond. 
“While cybersecurity may seem 
like a complex subject, it’s really 
all about people and the simple 
steps that you can take to stay 
cyber safe.”

  Some of these simple steps 
include:

• Enabling multi-factor authen-
tication.

• Using strong passwords.
• Recognizing and reporting 

phishing.
• Updating your software.
“We strongly encourage cyber-

security education,” said  chief 
information security officer 
Michael Watson. “We know that 
if we start that process early with 
our students in elementary school 
and continue on into high school 
and even college, our young 
people will know how to spot and 
avoid dangers on the internet and 
social media. It could also help 
spark their interest in a career 
in information technology and 
cybersecurity.”

 

When it comes to 
cybersecurity, ‘We’re all 
in’ say state authorities

You’re reading this aren’t you?
804.435.1701, Susan ext.  15
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